Vermont shouldn't turn peaks into industrial parks 

Rutland Herald Letter to the Editor, April 11, 2004

Two recent news reports merit serious consideration in the debate on the siting of wind turbines on Vermont's mountain ridgelines. 

On Page 1 of the business section of The New York Times on March 13 came the following: "General Electric will acquire the major assets of the largest American-owned maker of solar equipment, in a move the solar power industry sees as a major vote of confidence in the business. It would be the most decisive step yet by G.E. into the so-far unprofitable business of generating electricity from sunlight, a field in which G.E. researchers have dabbled for nearly half a century. Analysts and solar manufacturers figure G.E. is responding to signs that rising prices for hydrocarbon-based fuels, and improvements in solar products and manufacturing technology have laid the foundation for large-scale producers to finally start making steady profits." 

Does this intriguing news mean that solar power is about to become a major electricity producer in Vermont? Of course not. But the possibility of it becoming a significant player in our energy equation in the future speaks in a loud voice to the wisdom of proceeding with extreme caution before taking steps that violate a significant part of our environmental ethic. 

Then, in the business section of the March 28 edition of the Sunday Rutland Herald and Times Argus, The Associated Press reports: "Coal, spurned for decades by power plant builders, is enjoying something of a renaissance as natural gas prices drive up the cost of generating electricity. In the West, as well as other parts of the country, utility companies are contemplating new coal-fired plants for the first time since the early 1990s. Nationwide, as many as 90 new coal-fired plants are being considered with a combined capacity of 50,000 megawatts, which equals about 7 percent of the total power generation available in the United States. The downside for coal-fired plants is that they are a major source of carbon dioxide emissions, the leading cause of global warming. Fuel costs for natural gas-fired plants are as high as 4 cents per kilowatt hour, while coal plants come in at about 1 cent." 

These two revelations speak volumes on the need for Vermont to think more than twice before investing in the degradation of our mountain ridgelines, with other technologies offering significant promise in the future, and the crying need for future administrations and Congresses to awaken to the reality that global warming is being accelerated nationally by our coal-fired power plants, and emissions from our internal combustion engine tailpipes. Windpower in Vermont, in locations which do not violate our fundamental and deeply held environmental ideals can be useful - but the thought that it can assist in combating global warming and pollution of the atmosphere is, I think, mistaken. That, I believe, is a problem that lies with the federal government to address. 

Vermont, with its power sources almost completely lacking in fossil fuels or imported oil, would be making a huge error in creating industrial parks on our prime mountain ridgelines, yes, windpower may have a future here, but only in locations which do not make that error. It is the responsibility of the state to make sure that such an error never takes place. 
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